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Call for 
Abstracts

March 3, 
2015

Announcing the 2015 Health Center 
and Public Housing National 
Symposium
Healthy Together: Community 
Collaborations in Healthcare Delivery 

Dear Colleagues,

We are excited to invite you to present at 
the 2015 Health Center and Public 
Housing National Symposium. Utilizing 
an engaging and participatory approach, 
with your help, we are hoping to get to 
the heart of the issues that are most 
important to our audience.

The Health Center and Public Housing 
National Symposium is hosted by the 
National Center for Health in Public 
Housing (NCHPH). The 2015 
Symposium will highlight Aging, Public 
Housing, and Health Centers with a 
focus on 1) Fiscal and Program 
Management 2) Performance 
Improvement 3) Program Development 
and Analysis.

Abstracts must address issues relevant 
to low-income populations including:

Health issues prevalent in 
residents of public housing 
Clinical, health, and community 
services for public housing 
residents
Wellness promotion through the 
scientific study of the social, 
political, and economic contexts
Delivery and effectiveness of 
Federal, state and local housing
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initiatives
Best practices for improving the 
quality of life of public housing and 
low-income residents
Resident Leadership and Capacity 
Building

To view the full call for abstracts click 
here.
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